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PRESIDENTS CLIMATE COMMITMENT COMMITTEE
	Committee

	X
	Curt Heuring, VP for Facilities Man., Construction and Campus Safety (heuring@tcnj.edu), Co-Chair

	X
	Michael Horst, Assistant Professor of Civil Engineering  (horst@tcnj.edu), Co-Chair

	□
	Martin Bierbaum, Director of Municipal Land Use Center (bierbaum@tcnj.edu)

	X
	Curt Elderkin, Assistant Professor of Biology (elderkin@tcnj.edu)

	X
	Keith Dewey, Director of Grants and Corporate and Foundation Relations (dewey@tcnj.edu)

	□
	Larry Gage, Assistant Director of Counseling Services (gage@tcnj.edu)

	□
	Andrew Mathe, Student Government Association (mathe@tcnj.edu)

	□
	Mark Mehler, Director of Purchasing, Finance and Business Services (mehler@tcnj.edu)

	X
	Colleen Perry, Assistant Director f Career Services (cperry@tcnj.edu)

	□
	Lynda Rothermel, Director of Campus Planning and Campus Architect (rotherme@tcnj.edu)

	X
	Nadine Stern, Vice President of Information Technology (stern@tcnj.edu)

	□
	Meagan Terry, Student Government Associations (terry4@tcnj.edu)

	X
	Judy Wingerter, Administrative Assistant, Facilities Man., Const., and Safety (jwingert@tcnj.edu)

	X
	Lori Winyard, Director of Energy and Central Utilities (winyard@tcnj.edu)

	□
	Kellie Perkowsky, Reidential Education and Housing, Residence Director (perkowsk@tcnj.edu)

	X
	Winnie Fatton, Municipal Land Use Center, Project Manager (fatton@tcnj.edu)


	Date:  
15 July 2008
Time:  
3:00 p.m. — 4:30 p.m.

Location:
Administrative Services Building, Room 203

	Meeting Minutes


n By
	

	I.   Review of Minutes-- Minutes were approved as read.
	M. Horst

	II.     a. RFP-- It was reported the RFP for the Sustainability Consultant was sent out to 15 firms with a due date of return being August 1, 2008.  The sub-committee will pick top 3 firms and ask them to present to the committee.  Dates and times for presentations will be announced when determined.  The committee was reminded to be mindful of the time constraints regarding development of a plan and a decision of a date to become climate neutral in order to present these items to the Board of Trustees and to the President.
It was announced that the President shared an article about what other schools are doing.  She thought it may help encourage the Board of Trustees to understand the importance of these initiatives. 
	W. Fatton

C. Heuring



	         b. Curriculum – M. Terry reported that we would be the first school to include a video in a tutorial.  It would be set-up to include video clips and questions relating to each clip. It was reported that since “Hit” analyses indicates sites with videos increase success of endeavors, this was a good way to reach out to students to inform and educate.  

It was suggested the content should be in a module format, with each module having the same theme.  It would cover a general overview of climate change and sustainability and ask “what are we doing to help fix this at TCNJ?”
Once 75% of the tutorial is complete, then paperwork is needed to get it approved, up and running.  M. Horst will speak with B. Anderson to get this started. 
C. Elderkin stated that it would benefit the outcome of this endeavor to come up with a syllabus.  He said the Environmental Studies Concentration fulfills the Liberal Learning requirement, and some courses already focus on sustainability. He also reported that the EPA was setting-up an internship program that could be a capstone course.  It would be made available to 3 or 4 students a year.  C. Elderkin and M. Horst will go to CAP committee to present capstone possibility.
	All



	         c. Website-- M. Winkel and M. Terry have been working on the website.  It was thought that a suggestion box and/or “How can I get involved?” spot would help increase student participation.
	M. Terry

	         d. Travel Offsets—Various suggestions were discussed regarding purchasing carbon offsets.  It was thought the Board of Trustees would question the following:

              - How do we benefit (economically and socially)?

              - How do we help the environment?

              - How do we know the money goes where we want it to go?
              - How do we determine the validity of the certifying group we select?

It was thought that schools who have purchased offsets would be contacted and asked what offset they chose, why, how, and from whom did they choose.  In the meantime, C.  Heuring will investigate offset policy with AACUP. 

Everyone agreed that if we were to purchase offsets, it would be preferred that it be locally beneficial. The committee also expressed that if the monies could not be escrowed to use at a later time in New Jersey, it should be considered to choose something now (i.e. New Orleans) until something locally is available.
	All

	         e.  Shuttle Service—C. Heuring will look into the feasibility of a shuttle service for faculty and staff to run from local train stations to the College.  There has been some interest generated by the campus community.  C. Heuring reminded the committee that this should be something the PCCC should not be involved in as a committee, as it directs the committee away from its original charge.  He suggests it be handled by a smaller sub-group, but will ask for volunteers to work on this endeavor. 
	C. Heuring

	         f. Sustainability Group—As suggested earlier in the meeting, this group should be compiled of campus wide participants to take-on individual endeavors such as the Shuttle Service.  Dr. Bill Ball has begun networking for this purpose.  It was thought that the committee should wait to see what develops from his groups and encourage a sub-group address sustainability on campus only.
	All

	III.  It was suggested that a student survey be implemented to canvas the student community in order to gain their perspectives on payment of an optional fee for support of sustainability ventures.  This would be a student lead effort with support of the committee.  All agreed to discuss further at the next meeting.
	All

	IV.   Announcements—TCNJ Sustainability Networking Event
                                     Thursday, July 24, 2008  6:30-8:30pm 

                                      Organizer: Bill Ball       
	

	V.    Next Meeting –Tuesday,  July 29, 2008  ASB 203
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